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Approved Minutes
(Minutes Approved at the March 25, 2011 Graduate Council Meeting)
Faculty Present: S. Alaimo, W. Boeve, A. Bostrom, D. Cannon, S. Choudhuri, N. Diarrassouba, D. Epple, V. Long, A. Lowen, M. Luttenton, M. Staves, R. Wilson 

Absent: A. Lowen
Administrative Ex-Officio Present:  C. Bajema, B. Cole, I. Fountain, J. Potteiger, J. Stevenson
Elected Student Reps Present: J. Amisi, A. Crosby


Ex-Officio Students Present: Y. Nath

Guest: D. Vaughn
	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION/DECISION

	I. Call to Order 


	M. Luttenton called the meeting to order at 9:03 AM.
	

	II. Approval of Agenda
	The thesis and dissertation policy were moved to the beginning of the agenda with standard reports and approval of minutes to follow.
	Motion: M. Staves moved to approve the agenda as amended. W. Boeve seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	III. Policy Subcommittee Report - Policy for the Preparation of Theses or Dissertations – V. Long 
	V. Long opened the discussion. The policy was vetted by graduate program directors and deans. The policy does not include grading or format requirements as these vary by program.  
GC members discussed the adjunct graduate faculty status requirement for individuals external to GVSU. Such individuals will retain the status for 3 years, but awarding them this status will not automatically qualify them to teach.  A committee member would provide the same level of expertise but not to deliver course content. This individual would be recognized as qualified by their program, dean, and graduate dean. It is understood that there is no guarantee of a teaching contract when serving on a committee. The policy adds transparency to the process and helps build relationships with the community.  
The policy will be voted on but the guidelines will change, so they are included for information purposes rather than for a vote. When guidelines are updated, the new guidelines are reviewed and approved by the Office of Graduate Studies. The policy does not give a timeline on how often the guidelines are revised. D. Cannon requested an amendment to state “…as regularly reviewed and approved by Graduate Council.” 

	Motion: D. Cannon moved to approve the Policy for the Preparation of Theses or Dissertations as amended. After discussion, W. Boeve called the question. M. Staves seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

	IV. New Business 
	a)  The Resolution to Support the Formation of a Graduate Student Association as the Governance Body for Graduate Students at Grand Valley State University 

A. Crosby and Y. Nath opened the discussion. GPSA is circulating a petition for graduate student support. It has been announced in classes as well. GPSA is seeking the support of the Graduate Council and graduate faculty, as well as graduate students.
 The resolution would create a Graduate Student Association that is independently funded and not reliant upon Student Senate, as it does not facilitate graduate student needs. Creating a graduate student association is part of the university strategic plan as well as that of the Office of Graduate Studies. J. Potteiger had spoken with Student Senate, and its president, Jarred Martus, supported the idea. GPSA leaders took an active role and met with Bart Merkle, and Provost Davis, who was very supportive of creating graduate student governing body that gets resources and participates in university governance. A committee was formed which includes Nancy Giardina, Steven Lipnicki, Michelle Burke, Jeffrey Potteiger, J. Martus, J. Amisi, and Y. Nath. The students are creating a plan to present three options for a graduate student government, 1) a separate governing body, 2) a separate arm of Student Senate that reports to a committee, and 3) a separate committee of Student Senate that reports to Student Senate. Option #3 is not acceptable as it requires graduate students to report to undergraduates.  A recommendation will be made at the next meeting. GPSA would like to take it to UAS for their support.
The proposal does not need UAS approval because it is a student issue rather than a faculty issue. If GSA gets approval as a separate organization and receives designated funding, the GSA then would report to the Board of Trustees. The GSA could have a seat on UAS as a parallel body to Student Senate, depending on the structure. The budget request will not ask for the full $127,500 of graduate student funds all at once, but will start with a percentage of the budget and increase it over time.
Suggested revisions were to match the rationale to the resolution, address more than the funding issue, and suggest proportionate representation in student government-related issues. Y. Nath will meet with D. Cannon and S. Alaimo to improve the draft and make it available for graduate faculty and GPDs to review it. GPSA will include support from the Graduate Council in its proposal as it goes through the process and will seek support from ECS and UAS independent of the GC. 
	Motion:  D. Cannon moved to support the resolution with amendments and minor revisions to support a graduate student association to serve an appropriate role in governance at the university with dedicated funding. D. Epple seconded. Motion passed unanimously.  



	V. Old Business
	Grade Inflation Data

ECS charged Graduate Council and the APSC to look at grade inflation at the graduate level. There was no evidence of grade inflation at college level, so data were reviewed at program level.  The data were presented to the GPDs, broken down by year, program, faculty type, and GPA of accepted students. GPD response was similar to Graduate Council in that there was no evidence of grade inflation. The GPDs recommended to the Graduate Council to look closely at how non-tenure track and tenure-track faculty are prepared. M. Staves commented that doing so supports the GC’s attempt to codify who graduate faculty are and shows that they are vetted, so that, in terms of grade inflation, it would be almost impossible to have it. Each program would build awareness on where they stand with non-tenure track faculty.  C. Bajema commented that the grade inflation data may not be meaningful if one is looking for grades going up over a period of time. If a program has been awarding high grades, e.g. 3.9, all along, the data will be consistent over time rather than show a rise. 
Peer institutions specify a grading scale for graduate work, what constitutes an A, B, etc. The Graduate Council could make a recommendation to set criteria for graduate student success.  Students come into a program with varying skills and ability to learn. They should not be graded on effort but on quality of work.  Student expectations have changed over time wherein they believe that if they show up and do the work as assigned they deserve an A. 
R. Wilson commented that there are different expectations for SORs depending on the committee, e.g., GC-CC, the online education committee, and UCC, and the issue of academic freedom has to be considered. Other comments included there are philosophical differences between programs and disciplines, so even though there might be similar trends, one might be comparing things that really are not comparable. If one wants to make an observation based on data, there is no inflation  based on data of adjunct vs. regular faculty. However, if discipline specific data shows variations, the discipline should look at outgoing grades.

Several Graduate Council members will write a summary of conclusions and suggestions to bring back to the full Graduate Council for review, and then send it on to ECS.  M. Staves commented that the data would be most useful at unit level, with an average half a grade or more difference between tenure track and non-tenure track faculty, because grades are driven by student evaluations or giving an A is easier, let the units test their models. The GC doesn’t need to suggest to the university why it thinks some faculty members are giving higher grades than others. The summary could state that we see no grade inflation but we have noticed these things.  J. Potteiger, J. Stevenson, M. Luttenton and M. Staves will draft a statement for review and bring to the Graduate Council.  The Graduate Council’s response should be separate from the APSC, but will exchange drafts with that committee. The summary document could suggest that units review their data, and to keep it broad, but list what the issues are without a mandate attached to them. The outcome could be, to recommend to program directors to look at their data, and the GC could suggest that certain things could be the reason for the data to look the way it does, and the GC will review the data again in a certain number of years. GPDs may be asked to come to the GC if they have anything they would like to share. The GC and ASPC could both recommend to the Provost that she asks departments to review the data. 
M. Luttenton noted that this review of grade inflation demonstrates a commitment to quality in graduate education at GVSU. 

The recently passed compiled policies are going before UAS this afternoon. 
	

	V. Report of the Curriculum Subcommittee – M. Staves
	A) Update on MPNL Proposal

M. Staves met with Mark Hoffman to discuss the GC’s concerns with 1) the size of degree at 45 credit hours, 2) the similarity between the proposed new degree and the current MPA, and 3) the unclear relationship between this degree program and the Johnson Center for Philanthropy (JCP). Hoffman responded to the concerns with the following: 1) the accrediting body, the Nonprofit Academic Council, requires a large number of credit hours. The current program is accredited. SPNHA cannot drop the existing emphasis because it is accredited and the MPNL is not. They will drop the emphasis once the MPNL is accredited. Many students will only take the program if it is accredited. 2) The degrees are similar only if students took all the possible courses in the emphasis. 3) The new director of the JCP is from the School of Social Work, and there is no particular link between them. Two of JCP’s staff are working in the degree program but there will not be much direct course instruction. 
Comments from the GC included a suggestion that SPNHA look into transferring the accreditation. The MHA degree has been problematic with the hiring institutions because it is not accredited. Internships are not available, and the program has lost good students to other schools.  

B) Biomedical Engineering Proposal and Dual Listed Course SORs

Samhita Rhodes is working on SORs for dual listed courses. The GC-CC reviewed a draft SOR. The SOR should list the expectations for undergraduates and graduate students separately as well as the methods of evaluation. The draft was identical for both except graduate students had to write two more papers. The grading scheme and sets of assignments should reflect different objectives. 
Students get credit for dual-listed courses only once, so students who take a course for an undergraduate minor cannot repeat it as a graduate student. However, if a particular dual-listed course is a core, required course in both the undergrad and graduate programs, but the student cannot repeat it at graduate level, and this would cause a problem. There may need to be two tracks, or the dual-listed courses could be electives rather than required.

The GC-CC has more logs in the queue for review.   
	

	VII. Report of GPSA – Y. Nath
	GPSA is working on the constitution which will revolve around what is hoped to happen with a new governing body. It will ask for two representatives from each college or program, appointed by GPDs or deans rather than elected.  Elections for 11-12 are coming up. There are seven candidates, with three people running for president. 

Grad Club was held in Allendale. A number of Biology students attended. 

GPSA members will be attending the Midwest Association of Graduate Students regional meeting. 

	

	IX. Adjournment
	
	Motion: D. Cannon moved to adjourn. M. Staves seconded. Meeting adjourned at 11:04 AM.
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